Minutes of Closed Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

at Gerrans Memorial Hall at 11.15am on 29th May 2015

Present: Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff

1. Minutes

The minutes of the meetings held on 12th and 20th May 2015 were approved and signed by the Chairman.

The minutes of the meetings of the Planning Assessment Group on 8th and 15th May 2015 were also signed, having been approved by the group at the preceding meeting

2. Matters arising
All action points from the meeting on 12th May have been completed
3. Examiner’s report and progress of Plan
JA reported that he had completed the examiner’s suggested modifications to the Plan and forwarded to Rob Lacey (RL) for signing off by Cornwall Council’s legal and financial departments. However JA now needs to rearrange the appendices and website and update all references. The documents will then need proof reading before final submission for Edwina Hannaford’s signature but he hopes to complete all work by the end of next week.
The recent email from RL setting out the amended timetable for referendum was discussed and it was agreed that JS would suggest to RL that the date should be brought forward by a week.
4. Conservation Area Management Plans
Caroline Coldwell (CC) had been invited to this meeting but was unable to attend. In her absence the forthcoming meeting with Nick Cahill (NC) was discussed. It was agreed that JS would phone NC to report progress and discuss how to proceed.

The Oxford character assessment toolkit was reviewed and it was agreed that this should be used, if agreed by NC.

It was agreed that a meeting of the MT with CC was still required to obtain an update on progress and to discuss the process – JS agreed to phone CC to arrange.
5. Planning Assessment Group
All felt that preceding meeting had gone well.
6. AOB
An email received yesterday from David Hall (DH) regarding the ‘Green’ project was discussed and it was agreed that the proposed meeting for 12th June should be postponed to allow DH time to recruit more volunteers.
It was agreed that JS would circulate the recently received survey on the Cornwall AONB Management Plan to the SG prior to the June SG meeting when James Evans would be speaking.
Meeting closed at 12.15pm



S Wagstaff
Action points –

JS –

1. Suggest to Rob Lacey that the date of the referendum should be brought forward by a week.
2. Phone Nick Cahill to report progress and discuss how to proceed

3. Phone Caroline Coldwell to arrange meeting with MT

4. Circulate the survey on the Cornwall AONB Management Plan to the SG
